Superintendent’s Report

November 25th, 2013
        I.
    Transportation Audit
Attached is the report from KDE regarding the findings from the voluntary audit that was requested by Mr. Beaverson at the beginning of the year as he assumed this new responsibility.  The transportation staff and drivers are to be commended for the level of efficiency displayed considering the obstacles hindering transportation in Spencer County Schools that are present!  
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
Oct. 30th – OVEC Policy Council; Shelbyville
Oct. 31st  – KSPMA; Lexington
Nov. 1st -   FFA National Award Ceremony; Louisville

Nov. 13th – OVEC; Shelbyville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.    Calendar Committee
It is once again the time of year where we begin to consider the calendar for the 2014-2015 school year.  Attached is information regarding ‘calendar construction,’ and the first act is to appoint a current BOE member to the committee.
      VII.     KSBA Presentation
Spencer County Schools has been invited to present recent strategies that have assisted our district in making noticeable improvements over the course of the past 5 years at the winter conference in Louisville.  Mr. Vincent, Mr. Abell, and myself will representing this effort at the Friday afternoon session.
      VIII.    Superintendent Contract 

Regarding the contract of the Superintendent, Vicki has been advised through a recent workshop detailing new healthcare regulations that the highlighted statement regarding “family health insurance” must be stricken.  Although a disclaimer is in force that explains components of the contract shall not supersede state or federal law, thereby making the use “family health insurance” null and void anyway, I believe it to be in our best interest to officially strike the statement for future audit purposes.  
       IX.       Distinguished Student Celebration
As in years past, it is time for us to show our appreciation for a number of students who achieved the highest performance rating possible on parts, or in some cases all, of the K-Prep Assessment.  The celebrations will take place at SCHS on December 2nd for middle and high, and again on December 9th for elementary students.  We will have a brief introduction and individual recognition of these accomplishments in the cafeteria followed by a group presentation between games in the gymnasium.  Their certificate will once again give them and an adult free admittance to the game, as well as refreshments from the concession stand to commend their efforts on a job well done!

